
7. MOORAY AVENUE - PROPOSED NO STOPPING RESTRICTION 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy (Area Engineer Fendalton), DDI 3772724 

Corporate Plan Output:  On-street Parking Management 

 
 The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve the installation of a no-stopping 

restriction on the north side of Mooray Avenue to the west of its intersection with Midhurst Street. 
 

A request has been received from residents for a no stopping restriction to be installed on the north 
side of Mooray Avenue to the west of its intersection with Midhurst Street.  This would improve the 
visibility and sight distances for vehicles turning right out of Midhurst Street into Mooray Avenue.  The 
Area Engineer has discussed the proposal with the resident in the corner property who is agreeable to 
its installation.   
 
In the interests of improving traffic safety at this intersection, the no stopping restriction should 
therefore be installed. 

 
Recommendation: That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at all times on the north side of 

Mooray Avenue commencing at the intersection of Midhurst Street and 
extending in an easterly direction for a distance of 20 metres. 

 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the foregoing recommendation be adopted. 


